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Happy Valentines Day Lions 
February is our shortest month of the year.  As the days and months go by, so does this brisk weather 
and we will be welcoming our snowbirds back.  This time of year brings with it the beginning of lots of 
events we as Lions can attend together and share ideas and learn more about what Lions are about.  
Please read through the newsletter carefully and find the registration for the MI Forum, District 
Convention, and the MI State Convention will be coming.  Clubs will be hosting events and service 
projects will be popping up all over.  Great time for Lions! 
Our International President Brian Sheehan has added to the We Serve theme—Together We Can.  As 
Lions we should all feel great when seeing or hearing this. 
 
Achieving Great Things Together: 
IP Sheehan’s program & initiatives will focus on four key priorities for Lions International that are 
critical to our mission of service: 
 1-Sharing the joy of being a Lion 
 2-Supporting our global foundation—LCIF 
 3-Thinking bigger when we serve 

4-Advocating for local and global causes— 
Diabetes, Vision, Hunger, Environment, and Childhood Cancer 

 
How can your club initiate and achieve the goals IP Sheehan has laid out?  When will the club start?  
Do these goals coincide with the DG’s goals?  Is it fun thinking outside the box as president Brain will 
tell us to do?  Is it time for a different project in the club?  Remember every idea now was once 
someone’s idea and they convinced others it would work—can you?  Clubs are you still working on the 
DG’s goals?  Remember they are listed in the roster book, but here is a partial update: 
     Club Excellence Award, Clubs Reporting Service, Donating to LCIF, and Clubs visiting other clubs. 
 
Club Secretaries and Presidents be on the watch for an e-mail coming your way soon.  What is it you 
ask? 
 NEW VOICES – Read All About It! 
 Mark your calendar for Saturday March 4th , time TBA 
 New Voices Chair is thinking FUN outside the Box! 
 Watch on our District FB pages. 
 Flyers will be posted. 
 Lions you and friends won’t want to miss this so Keep Watching! 
 
Below is from Lions Clubs International 

 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR JACKIE GLAZIER 
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Upcoming Calendar Dates: 
 
●Michigan Forum, Airport Doubletree Hotel, Grand Rapids – February 24 – 26, 2023 
 [See info and registration forms in LION PRIDE MAGAZINE.] 
 
●Saturday, March 11, at Luther Lions Hall, 1003 N. State Rd., Luther, MI at 1pm.  The agenda 
includes speakers from the district and updates from clubs.  Please RSVP by March 7 to Penny 
McGlaughlin at pjmcglaughlin@gmail.com.  Cost $15.00.  Please invite all Lions.  Thank you Region 
2 Zone 1Chair Penny      [Baldwin, Cadillac, Coleman, Evart, Harrison, Luther, Midland, Mt. Pleasant] 
 

●District Convention - Save the Date of April 21 & 22, 2023.  We will have our convention in Clare.  
Our theme is "Going Camping with DG Jackie" [Registration form pg. 4, Delegates’’ form pg. 5, and 
Nominations pg. 6] 

  
●MD 11 Convention, Muskegon, May 18 – 20, 2023 
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1ST VDG Jim Patterson’s Message 
 We are coming up on the time when you may be asked to step up to a 
leadership position.  You probably are thinking, “No way! I’m not the 
leadership type.” 
Henry Ford once said “Whether you think you can or you can’t, you’re 
right.”  In short, your attitude rather than your skill level has everything to 
do with your success.  Your club and your district need what you have to 
offer.  By avoiding even a small leadership role you deny your club 
access to your imagination, creativity, uniqueness and passion for 
serving.  It is a loss that shouldn’t happen. 
I speak from experience.  I make no secret of my initial reluctance to 
serve in district leadership.  But others whom I respected gave me the 

courage to step up.  I admit that I was nervous and concerned that I would do a poor job.  But the 
words of Abraham Lincoln echoed, “I’m a success today because I had a friend who believed in me 
and I didn’t have the heart to let him down.”  It’s true!  I am soon to be the district governor because 
good friends said I should and I couldn’t disappoint them.  It’s been a year and a half now and I’m 
finding my feet.  With the help of good people with great ideas and motivation I am “becoming.”  You 
can too.   
Your club and your district call on you to serve because they see a quality in you that perhaps you are 
unaware exists.  Besides, you have ideas about how the club or district should be run – you know you 
do!  A leadership role gives you the opportunity to put those ideas to the test.  Sure, it’s unfamiliar 
territory but despite those fears it is good territory to be in.  Taking on a leadership position will be 
good for you and good for Lions. 
When you are asked to serve in some capacity (and you will be) challenge yourself to accept a 
leadership role.  It’s OK to start small – be on the board, become a committee chair – take a risk.  Then 
take advantage of the free training available to you. 
I tell you with complete honesty, I have never…ever…been exposed to an organization that takes 
training leaders as seriously as Lions International and the Lions of Michigan do.  These are not 
organizations that teach swimming by dropping you into a pool of hungry sharks.  They recognize that 
most of us have little leadership experience and approach training most appropriately.   
There are workshops, seminars, podcasts, online courses, books, PowerPoint presentations, in 
person coursework and on-and-on.  Many of these resources can be accessed via computer from 
your own comfy chair at home.  Most take less than an hour of your time to go through.  Don’t know 
where to start? Start here:  https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-
center/club-president-vice-president.   
Don’t be afraid to ask for help.  Help is readily available from leaders and former leaders in your own 
club.  I’m the first to recognize that I’m not the “brightest bulb on the string” so I make up for my lack of 
brilliance by asking a lot of questions.  Go ahead, ask, it’s OK!   
Grow into that first position and when asked again, take the next step up.  I guarantee your life will 
change for the better and your club will be the better for your efforts.  Seriously, NO ONE WANTS 
YOU TO FAIL!  Putting it another way:  EVERYONE WANTS YOU TO SUCCEED!  With that kind of 
support, how can you not? 
 
2ND VDG Robert Roebuck 

  
Contact info:  bob49342@chartermi.net or  
231-250-1955. 
Home Club – Chippewa Lake-Mecosta Lions Club 
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Service Stories and submissions to “LIONS CONNECTIONS” 
We post club service stories and/or news under the “Club News” section of the District 11E1 
newsletter.  Has your story been shared?  Our District 11E1 newsletter is forwarded to Lions of 
Michigan for consideration in the LION PRIDE.   

Please submit articles in Word [Please no PDF files] and pictures in jpeg format as an    
attachment for the March 2023 Newsletter by February 20 to Lions Mike and Tina Hoy at 
hoym@charter.net or call 989-832-8354.   
Any District 11E1 Lion can submit articles and/or pictures for the newsletter.  We encourage all clubs 
to participate as this is your newsletter!                                     
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

District 11E1 Convention Registration Form 
 

April 21 - 22, 2023         Doherty Hotel         604 N. McEwan St., Clare 
 

CAMPING WITH GOVERNOR JACKIE 
 

Make Room Reservations by calling 989-386-1562.  Rooms are $110 a night + taxes before 3/21/23. 
 
Please print clearly and enter information for each person attending. 

     
Name                       Lion    Guest   Registration    Friday     Breakfast     Lunch     Banquet         Total      
                                                               $10              $15           $18             $20            $25             $88 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________                                                                                     
 
All meals will be Buffet.       If you need special diet, let me know. 
 
Club______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Due by April 2, 2023.  After that, the registration fee is $20 per person. 
Make checks payable to “District 11E1 Convention”.  Payment must be included with form. 
 
Send to Lion Pam Schroeder, P.O. Box 326, Onekama, MI  49675 
 
Address and phone number of person filling out form: ______________________________________ 
  
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
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District 11-E1 Nominations 
It is time to consider nominations for our spring District Convention for the position of 2nd Vice District 
Governor to serve in the 2023-2024 Lions year beginning July 1.   
If you are interested in running for this position or know a Lion who would be great as a district leader, 
you can look up the nomination procedure and rules, as well as qualifications on our district website, 
http://www.milions11e1.org/    You will find the Constitution and Bylaws off the INFO tab on the 
website home page, then the 5th link down on the next page, under District Resources heading.  Go 
to page 6-7 of the constitution for Article 2, Nominations. 
This will outline how to make your nomination.  Please have all nominations turned in to myself, and 
to the District Secretary, no later than Wednesday, February 15 at 5 pm.  This is over 60 days prior to 
the April 22 District Convention.  Remember, it is also the nominees’ responsibility to show 
compliance with the qualifications required for the office they are seeking, which are listed in the 
constitution, beginning on page 6.   
Here is a portion of the constitution concerning nominations:  Section 3. FIRST AND SECOND VICE 
DISTRICT GOVERNOR ELECTION PROCEDURES. Any member of a club in the district seeking the 
office of first or second vice district governor shall file his/her intention to so run in writing with the 
Nominating Committee at least sixty (60) days prior of the opening session of the District Convention, 
with copies to the Cabinet Secretary and Multiple District Executive Secretary and furnish evidence of 
his/her compliance with the qualifications for said office set out in the International Constitution and 
By-Laws. The Nominating Committee shall place in nomination at the district convention the names of 
all candidates so qualified. If none are so received and/or so qualified, then, but then only, 
nominations for the office may be made from the floor. Each candidate shall be allowed one 
nominating speech of no more than five (5) minutes duration, and one seconding speech of no more 
than three (3) minutes duration 
 

In Service!   
Lion Steve Adsmond, Nominations Chairperson 
411 E. Maple St.  
Fremont MI 49412 
Home 231-924-3719 
Cell 231-740-7076 
 

Nominations and Elections Committee Report        1-14-2023 
Our District leadership team candidates that have been nominated thus far to be voted on at the 2023 
District Convention on April 22 at the Doherty Hotel in Clare are: 

District Governor  
Lion Jim Patterson, Fremont Lions Club 

 

First Vice District Governor  
Lion Robert Roebuck, Chippewa Lake-Mecosta Lions Club 

 

Second Vice District Governor  
NO CANDIDATES 

 

District Trustee for the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation 
Lion Jackie Glazier, Kingsley Lions Club  

 

Thank you to these fine leaders for volunteering to lead our District 11E1 in the coming Lions year.  A 
thanks also goes to Dave Hamelund, Big Rapids Lions Club for serving on the Elections and 
Nominations Committee. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Steve Adsmond, Chair  
Elections and Nominations Committee 
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AWARD OF EXCELLENCE 
At the end of my term as governor, I submitted Excellence Awards requests to LCIF on behalf of the 
Coleman Club for a great job they did in giving out Turkeys to needy families during COVID.  
President Al Roeseler and his club members did an excellent job on this project and Al was awarded 
the Award of Excellence lapel pin and the Coleman Club was awarded a patch for their banner, Go 
Lions!  I presented this award to Al at the January 14th cabinet meeting in White Cloud.  Also 
mentioned was the Stanwood Club receiving the same award for a scholarship award to be presented 
at a future meeting.  Both Clubs should be applauded for their achievements. 
 
I also submitted a request for the same award for the great work that the district was able to complete 
during another Pandemic year.  Lions International President Brian Sheehan awarded this medal, with 
ribbon, to me as the governor of District 11E1 and sent me five additional medals to give to the people 
that were very helpful to me during my term in office.  We can feel very proud as Lions of District 11E1 
that we were recognized for all of our achievements while COVID was raging through our state.  Other 
Lions who received the same honor included 1st VDG Jim Patterson, 2nd VDG Bob Roebuck, David 
Low, and Dennis Hyzer of Cadillac who was not present.  On certain occasions people from the 
communities that we serve are also given awards from the Lions organizations, and with the approval 
of Governor Jackie, I presented the same award to the President of the MichCanSka International 
Snowmobile Club, Don Lipinski, that has raised Hundreds of Thousands of Dollars for 
Diabetes services given to many communities across Michigan as well.  The last recipient to receive 
the award was the 15 year old granddaughter of Don Lipinski, Josie Lipinski, who was our poster child 
for the world tour on Snowmobiles in 2015.  She was diagnosed with type 1 at the age of six taking six 
to eight shots of insulin daily.  She has been a real inspiration to other children struggling daily with 
the problems that have faced her throughout her very young life.  The members present gave our 
guests a great round of applause for being with us and telling their story.  
 
  I would like to make the members aware of a new committee that Governor Jackie Glazier has 
established and that is the committee of Past District Governors.  The purpose of the committee is too 
assist our officers and members in any way we can to improve our membership numbers, help make 
our district became financially sound, and a host of other ideas.  I think this is some of the best 
innovative thinking for progressing our district and I applaud her for this innovative idea for the district 
and also to put together all the years of past experience that our PDG's posses so you won’t feel like 
you have been put out to pasture.  Jackie has appointed me as the first chairperson and I have 
assured her I will do my level best to assist her and all of our present officers to continue to thrive for a 
healthier district.  Most of our communicating can be done by email, telephone or even zoom 
meetings.  I am scheduling the first meeting to be at the Double Tree Hotel on February 24 th in the 
lobby of the Airport Double Tree Hotel at 4 PM.  {This is the same time and place of the Forum this 
year.}  I will see what I can do about a small conference room between now and then.  Please let me 
know by February 15th if you can attend.  All ideas are welcome and I will get them typed up for our 
first meeting.  Home#231-222-5143 or hoxeyvillain@hotmail.com  
   

Bill B, Jim Patterson, Bob Roebuck and Dave Low 
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CLUB NEWS 
CENTRAL MONTCALM LIONS 

                           Happy 90th Birthday Lion Stan Preshaw! 
Several PDG’s from 
around our District 11E1 
came together on 
January 28th to 
celebrate PDG Stan 
Preshaw’s 90th Birthday!  
DG Jackie Glazier and 
Lion Steve, PDG’s Harry 
& Laura Johnson, PDG 
Lynwood Mast, and 
PDG Janalee McClure 
enjoyed a luncheon and 
fellowship with this 
talented, dear friend! 

 
HARRISON LIONS   
Lions Club in Harrison is having a special BINGO event for people who are disabled in the 
community.  It will be once month starting this month.  Also, we have BINGO on Tuesday and 
Thursday every week. 

COLEMAN LIONS 
 IPDG Bill Bradfield presented Lion Al Roeseler, 
past president of Coleman Lions Club with a Club 
Excellence award at the January 14 Cabinet 
meeting.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LAKE ANN LIONS  
Save the Dates!   
 
Lake Ann Lions Club Golf Outing will be June 10, 2023 at Mistwood Golf Course, Lake Ann, Michigan.  
Lake Ann Lions Club Sunday Breakfasts are scheduled for the three holiday weekends this summer. 

Find out more at Lakeannlions.org or find us on Facebook. 
 
Schedule your trip up to see us.   See you there. 
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MIDLAND LIONS   
KidSight Report at Calvary Baptist Academy in January.  Working as a team, we accomplished a 
great deal on behalf of the school and families involved.  I thought you might like to know the results of 
the fruits of your labor.   
Screening results:   

# Screened   
1/17           1/18                 Total   
208            102                  310   

# Referred                                                                                                                            
 9                 5                      14                                                                        

From all of your comments it appears as though this is the greatest number of children we have ever 
screened at a single site.  We couldn't have done it without you.  Congratulations on a job well done.  
Thanks again.  Lion Elaine 

Midland Lions January 17 Meeting 
 1st VDG Jim Patterson was one of our guest speakers during our 
January meeting.  He spoke about Hunger, service, Leadership, 
and membership.   He is slated to be our next District Governor.   
Midland Lions were encouraged to attend the Forum in February 
and/or the District Convention in Clare in April to learn more about 
being a Lion and District 11E1. 
 
Our other speaker for the meeting was Scott Litle Executive 
Director from Big Brothers Big Sisters of the Great Lakes Bay 
Region.  There is a great need for mentors. 
 

 
 

Sock Hop Project for the MD 11 Convention in May 
Lion Ann Roeseler – District Service Coordinator 

 
Lions in District 11E1 are doing a fantastic job of collecting socks!  Keep it up!  Give me new details 
as your club joins in this special project!  So far, I have been informed about 1,600+ socks that have 
been collected by 7 clubs in our District.  Most of those have been donated to organizations in their 
communities/counties.  These are the ones I know of: 
 
Clare County:       Newaygo County: 
Larson Elementary School (Harrison)    True North (Community Services 
         Homeless advisor) 
Manistee County: 
ECHO (Safe Harbor)      Traverse City: 
Manistee Friendship Center,      Women’s Resource Center 
FiveCAP, 
Casman Academy, 
Lighthouse Pregnancy Center,      
Choices of Manistee (Domestic violence shelter) 
          
Midland County: 
Open Door Homeless (Women & children, and Men), 
Floyd Elementary School (Rural) 
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District Projects 
PAWS is excited to announce we have achieved reaccreditation by Assistance 
Dogs International (ADI)!  ADI is the world’s leading standards-setter and 
accreditation body for training Assistance Dogs.  ADI accredits programs to ensure 
that they adhere to the highest standards in all aspects of their operations.  Areas 
evaluated include ethical treatment and training of dogs, ethical treatment of clients, 
solid Assistance Dog training and follow-up care.  PAWS must complete a 
reaccreditation every 5 years to comply with ADI’s Standards of Practice.  

 

I would like to come and visit your club for a presentation.  Please contact me through Lions Mike and 
Tina Hoy at hoym@charter.net or 989-832-8354.  Cowboy Hoy, Hearing/Assistance Dog 

Greetings, fellow Lions- 
Here is the website link: https://www.leaderdog.org/lions-club/resources/ 

Each month, a newsletter page will be uploaded to our website and a notification 
will be emailed out to you.  Help spread the good partnership between Lions and 
Leader Dog and how people blind, visually impaired, and DeafBlind are being 
served.   
Together we serve, 
Lion Beth 
Director of Lions Engagement 
Leader Dogs for the Blind 
1039 S. Rochester Rd. • Rochester Hills, MI 48307-3115 
Direct (248) 218 6421 or Toll Free (888) 777-5332 

 
LMF 
     Lions of Michigan Foundation is now selling their Sight and Hearing Sweepstakes tickets.   We 
have been challenged by District 11E2 to see who can sell the most tickets.  Let's make Governor 
Jackie proud and sell lots of tickets. 
    Your club can make this a fundraiser and get money back from the foundation.  Sell 30 - 99 tickets 
gets your club $3.50 per ticket; 100 - 249 gets your club $5 per ticket; 250 plus will get your club $5.50 
per ticket.  There is also a ticket seller drawing, so let’s work together for the Foundation. 
        PDG Dan Gibbons, Trustee 
 

Scholarship for the Deaf & Hard of Hearing 
Applications for the Deborah Love=Peel Scholarship for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing are currently 
available in conjunction with The Lions of Michigan Foundation.  The applications must be 
postmarked by March 15, 2023.   Applicants must show proof of hearing loss, have a GPA of 2.6 or 
higher, registration at a college, university, or trade school, with a letter of recommendation.  This is 
$1,000.00 scholarship for higher education.   
The applications can be sent to any member of District 11 E1 via email in a PDF or snail mail to be 
forwarded to eligible students.  If you have any questions or would like a copy of the scholarship 
application, please contact Peggy Frank at pfrank1219@yahoo.com or 616 217-6840 
 

USED HEARING AID DONATIONS   Remember we accept used hearing aids of any age or 
condition.  All used hearing aids are recycled with one of the hearing aid manufactures.  Lions of 
Michigan Foundation is given credits to be used towards the purchase of new hearing aids.  Most 
Clubs collect hearing aids with their glasses.  If you have hearing aids for recycling give them to our 
Foundation Reps., your Zone Chairs, or Lion Peggy Frank at 616 217-6840 for pick-up.                                            



11 
 
 

EYEGLASS MISSION TRIP 2022 
HAPPY NEW YEAR! We are in the process of getting another group of used eyeglasses for another 
Mission Trip. The biggest challenge we now have is finding enough eye doctors to go with us. Any 
Club with access to an eye doctor is welcome to contact me at their earliest convenience. 
Due to the lack of doctors, we have had to cancel the Eyeglass Mission for October.  We are planning 
a trip for the middle of February 2023 (destination Puerto Penasco, Mexico).  If you are interested in 
participating, you can contact PDG Harry Johnson at 231-745-4524 or lionharry1947@gmail.com for 
all the details. 
 
 

The Michigan Lions 
Service Foundation has a 
new cookbook with 
recipes from Lions across 
the state of Michigan.  
Staying at home during 
COVID has encouraged 
more of us to try our hand 
at gourmet cooking and 
change our usual menu.  
Cookbooks sell for $15.00 
and can be purchased 
from your Foundation 
trustees Pam Schroeder 
or Pete Conarty.  If a club 
would like to sell them as 
a fundraiser, the 
Foundation will reimburse 
you $5.00 per cookbook 
for twenty plus cookbooks 
sold.   
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15th MICHIGAN PIN SWAP - September 21, 22, & 23, 2023 
 

Lions Pin Trading Club of Michigan 
 

White Cloud Lions Den, 294 N. Charles (M-37), White Cloud, Michigan 49349 
 
Thursday, September 21st -Meet & greet from 6 to 9 p.m. -including light supper, 
snacks & Bingo. 
 
Friday, September 22nd -Pin Trading starts at 9 a.m. at the Den. Annual crazy hot 
contest at lunchtime and our wine testing event in the evening before dinner. Friday will 
be 'Game & Card' night. (BYOB) 
 
Saturday, September 23rd -Trading starts at 9 a.m., brunch about 10:00 a.m. 
We will have 50 -50 drawings, silent and live auctions, the official Business Meeting 
and Memorial Service during the week-end. Hope you join us for a great time. Bring 
something for our live auction. 
 
Pin Trader Rooms are available at:           Trailside Motel, 231-679-2188 
 
The Shack Bed and Breakfast, 231-924-6683 
 
Please make check payable to Lions Pin Traders Club of Michigan (LPTCMI) Mail 
check and form to PCC Janalee McClure, PO Box 177, Brohman, MI 49312 by 
September l0th please. Questions? Email: janalee@riverview.net 231-689-1321or 
PDG Pain Schroeder e-mail: dgibbons4870@charter.net 231-889-4870 
 
Name ______________________________ Guest _________________________ 
 
Address _________________________City _____________State ___Zip ______ 
 
Email ________________________Phone _______________________ 
 
How many for Thursday night ________________ 
 
Registration Pin Trader ______ X $45.00 = ______ includes all meals and 1 table 
 
Spouse or Guest ____________ X $20.00 = __________ includes meals 
 
Extra Tables _______                  X $5.00 = __________     
 
Total Amount Due                                       $ __________ Check # ____________ 
Not a Pin Trader? Come to the swap and check out all the pins. We love guests and 
there is no cost just to look 


